MAY, 1982

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

#### MEETING

Date:

May 18, 1982

Time:

Social - 5:30 p.m. Dinner - 6:15 p.m. Meeting - 8:15 p.m.

Place:

Cathav House, 228 Albert Street (upstairs)

Program:

Centrifugal Chiller, Retrofit for Energy Conser-

vation

Speaker:

Mr. Neil Armstrong,

York Division of Borg Warner

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

My term as president is rapidly coming to an end. I have enjoyed the experience and the opportunity to work with the members of the executive and board of governors.

I would like to thank all the committee chairmen who worked for the chapter and did an excellent job. I know that with the talented and dedicated people who are willing to work for this chapter, it will continue to be successful and provide a service for its members.

Rov Beckman

# CONGRATULATIONS

An Ottawa Valley Chapter EDUCATION AWARD has been awarded to Mr. Lionel Johnston Parsons, who is completing his fourth year of studies at Carleton University.

His paper was on the topic "A Comparison of Two Weather Analysis Methods", and will be on display at our monthly meeting.

**Education Committee** 

#### **RE CRC HALIFAX**

We are pleased to report that New B of G member Pat Durkin and Energy Committee Chairman Jim Gregory, expect to attend the CRC in Halifax. Also, of course, Al Oakes will be there as Regional Chairman and George Carscallen, our regional Vice Chairman of Research Promotion.

We will be reporting to you on these activities next September.

Delegate - Dalton McIntyre Alternate - John Lunde

### **ACTIVITIES FOR NEXT SEASON**

We plan on some new events next season to make our Chapter activities more interesting.

Hopefully we can arrange to have an extra meeting in September with the help of our program Chairman, John Dugan. He is looking for committee members. (733-9781)

We are reactivating our Technical Committee under the chairmanship of Bruce Findlay to organize round table discussions prior to our regular meetings. These could be quite controversial. Please let Bruce know if you are interested in participating. (593-5482)

Our new Chairperson for membership, Sharen Findlay, would like everyone to promote ASHRAE membership now. The membership year begins July 1st, therefore this is the time for prospective members to join. (236-5400)

Jim Gregory has great plans for the Energy Committee this year and is looking for volunteers to work with him. He is attending the CRC to gather ideas for this Energy program.
(236-7441)

Lothar Klimpel of Carleton University has agreed to chair the Education Committee and is looking for volunteers to serve on his committee. (231-5689)

The Roster will be mailed with the newsletter for our first meeting in September. Please advise Simon Jol of any change in your telephone numbers or company affiliation. Also advise headquarters and ourselves promptly of any change in your mailing address. (728-3571)

Herb Dean will become the Editor of our Newsletter. (231-5766)

Anyone who would be willing to serve on any of our committees should contact the committee chairman or board members as soon as possible, as many of our activities should be planned before the summer break.

The Annual meeting will be in Toronto at the end of June. Let us have a good representation for the Ottawa Valley Chapter.

Dalton McIntyre

## MEMBERSHIP ROSTER

Please call the secretary, John Lunde, or Simon Jol, to advise any roster changes (employment, business or home phone number) so that the reprinted issue will be as current and useful as possible.